PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



November 2011

Dear Partners in Ministry,

We pray that this letter finds you all well. We have been praising the Lord for the work that is being accomplished here. We will have the privilege of being in a mission conference at one of the island churches this weekend. It is wonderful to see the Lord building lives here and using people to send out more missionaries. We hope to be an encouragement to them as they seek to serve the Lord.

Thanks to all who have prayed for me. My knee has been giving me a lot of pain in the last month, but it is doing much better now. I don't think everyone knew this, but some did. I will see the doctor when I get back to Greenville, SC, because I'm sure it will need some care. I have been taking extra care with it, and God is giving me some relief from the pain and swelling.

Melinda was able to finish the Sunday School class study in "Changed Into His Image" a few weeks ago. It was a tremendous blessing to her class. There were several comments about it. She has started a study in the Book of James and hopes to finish this before we leave for the States.

We have had several opportunities to witness in the last couple of weeks. Please pray that God's word will take root in their hearts. Pray especially for Amy. She is an American girl with whom Melinda has been witnessing. She was able to go out for lunch with her about a week ago and gave her a clear presentation of the Gospel. She hasn't made a decision yet, but we are praying that she will receive Christ soon.

I will be putting a new rolling gate in at the Calvary Christian Academy very soon. Please pray for safety as the men work and that the weather will be good for the concrete pour. The land has been cleared on the back part of the school property and things are really starting to take shape. We have been working on the gate for some time now, and everyone will be happy to see it completed. It will solve many traffic problems during drop off and pick up of the students.

We are praising the Lord that all the funds for our plane tickets have come in! We will be returning to the States on January 25, 2012. Thanks to all who prayed and gave.

We ask that you keep these prayer requests in mind as you think of us.

- 1. Salvation for Amy
- 2. Work Safety
- 3. Strength for the remaining work

In His Service, Jack & Melinda